	MINUTE NUMBERS 663 



Minutes of Special Policy & Finance Committee
Meeting Date:

Tuesday, 1 February 2005, starting at 7.00pm

Present:


Councillor C J Holtom (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance:  Chief Executive, Director of Finance, Director of Legal Services, Director of Community Services, Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance: Councillors J Holgate, B Jones, G Pye, D Taylor and J S Taylor.

655
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors R Croasdale and C Sterry.

656
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Both Councillors J S Sutcliffe and J Rogerson sought the advice of the Director of Legal Services on whether they should declare an interest in an withdraw from the discussion on the items relating to Market Towns Manager and Trinity Community Partnership.  

657
REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2004/2005 AND PROPOSED PROGRAMME 2005/2010

The Director of Finance gave details of the revised capital programme for policy and Finance Committee.  He explained that each scheme had been reviewed and progress to date could be ascertained from the capital evaluation statements attached to his report.

The Director of Finance then highlighted possible schemes for Policy and Finance Committee as part of the 5 year capital programme for 2005/2010.

RESOLVED:
That 

1.
the revised capital programme totalling £603,900 be approved; and

2.
the 5 year programme for this Committee be considered as part of the overall capital programme. 

658
REVENUE BUDGET 2005/6 AND GRANT REQUESTS FROM CLITHEROE THE FUTURE AND TRINITY COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP

The Director of Finance asked Members to consider these items as part of the revenue budget.  Councillor Sutcliffe declared an interest and left the meeting.

The Director of Finance submitted a report setting out details of the draft revenue budget for 2005/6 for the Policy and Finance Committee along with a revised revenue budget for 2004/2005.  He pointed out that the revised estimate was £103,240 higher than the original for 2004/2005.  He highlighted some of the main budgetary issues facing the Council in the near future which included the increase in the employers contribution rate from 9.7% to 15.6% with effect from 1 April 2005.  This increase would add £250,000 per annum to the Council’s overall revenue budget.  He went through the Committee’s budget in some detail and presented a list of officer recommended savings for Members to consider.  There were also a number of additional items requested by Committees which would need to be taken into consideration.  

RESOLVED:
That Committee

1.
approve the 2005/6 revenue base budget as set out in the report;

2.
approve the reductions/savings as presented to be made from the 2005/2006 base budget;

3.
confirm the following additional items for Policy and Finance Committee:

Recurring Items

(a)
emergency planning - £14,200;

(b)
Market Towns Manager - £10,000 (to be funded from RVBC second homes additional revenue);

(c)
additional member of staff in relation to purchasing requirements - £15,000; and

Non Recurring Items (ie one year only)

(d)
contribution towards core costs of Trinity Partnership - £25,000.

4.
approve the proposed fees and charges.

Councillor Sutcliffe rejoined the meeting.

659
PLATFORM GALLERY

Members considered a report about the implications of potentially saving budget by withdrawing funding for the Platform Gallery.

RESOLVED:
That no further action be taken on this matter at this time.

660
PROVISIONAL LOCAL GOVERNMENT FINANCE SETTLEMENT 2005/6

The Director of Finance gave details of the provisional local government finance settlement for 2005/6.  He provided a summary which showed an increase in formula spending share of £223,000 to £7.064m for 2005/2006.  In addition, external support was expected to increase to £137,000 which equates to a 4.8% including cash terms.

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

661
OVERALL REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2004/5

The Director of Finance presented his written report on the revised capital programme for 2004/5 and how this would be financed.  He commented on the likelihood of slippage and the overall position.

RESOLVED:
That the revised capital programme for 2004/5 be approved.

662

OVERALL FIVE-YEAR CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2005-2010

The Director of Finance referred to his report on the proposed capital programme which gave details of the Council’s capital spending plans up to the year 2010/2011.  He stressed that the programme in its current form was unachievable and predicted a shortfall of resources at the end of 2011 of over £4m.

Members then discussed the capital programme in some detail.  Concern was expressed about the capacity to deliver the programme, particularly in 2005/6 and the amount of capital resources required.  £772,440 had been moved from the current year’s budget to 2005/6.  In particular discussion centred around the waste management issue and its future costs.  It was agreed that these considerations should be referred to the Budget Working Group on the 16 February.

RESOLVED:
That the five-year capital programme be referred to the Budget Working Group at its meeting on 16 February 2005 for further work to be carried out and then to the Council meeting on 1 March 2005 for final approval. 

663
OVERALL REVENUE BUDGET 2005/6

The Director of Finance presented a summary of the revised revenue budget for 2004/5 and the draft budget for 2005/6 for the housing revenue account.  He referred to the recommendations from Housing Committee regarding Council house rents and other charges which they had agreed.

He then commented on the revised general fund budget for 2004/5 and highlighted the areas where main variations had occurred.

Committee then discussed in detail the general fund budget for 2005/6 and the Director of Finance highlighted areas of significant variation on the budget.  He commented that savings of 10% had been requested from all service committees and he gave an up to date position and the total amounts of savings to be made.  He also referred to the advice of the Budget Working Group regarding the addition of extra items into the revenue budget.  They asked that extreme caution be exercised in this area.

He finally advise Committee of the latest position on the government grant settlement.

RESOLVED:
That Committee

1.
accept the charges approved by Housing Committee in relation to the housing revenue account;

2.
approve the revised budgets for 2004/5 submitted by Committee;

3.
accept the Budget Working Group’s recommendations and set a revenue budget for 2005/6 of £5,680,472 and a precept of £2,953,929;

4.
hence agree a 4.6% increase in Council Tax which equates to £121.34 excluding parishes; and

5.
recommend the budget and precept to the Council meeting on 1 March 2005.

The meeting closed at 9.25pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Marshal Scott (414430).
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